The Purpose of the Chapter 3 Rulemaking Project

The following excerpts from the Commission Staff’s Motion to Open Case and for a Finding of Necessity for Rulemaking, which the Staff filed with the Commission on 05/23/01, provide a general explanation of why the Chapter 3 rulemaking project is being undertaken.

* The Commission’s rules are found in Division 240 of Title 4 of the Missouri Code of State Regulations.  Throughout Division 240 are numerous rules that contain the filing and reporting requirements that companies must follow when filing with or reporting to the Commission.

* Since the Commission’s filing and reporting requirements are found throughout Division 240 and are mixed with non-filing related rules, a lengthy search of the Commission’s rules is necessary to gain a comprehensive understanding of all Commission filing and reporting requirements.  In recognition of this, the Staff seeks to consolidate the filing and reporting requirements (except for those requirements that remain in Chapter 2) into a new Chapter 3.  Consolidating these rules into a single chapter will improve the ease with which a business entity or other reader of the Commission’s rules can identify the requirements that must be met.

* The Staff believes this rulemaking is a necessary step towards improving the organization of the Commission’s rules and, therefore, lessening the administrative burdens on companies regulated by the Commission.

� The Commission granted this Staff Motion and established Case No. AX-2001-654.





1
APPENDIX A


